
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

March 11th, 2019
The regular business meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioner’ of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Commissioner Harmon.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 8th at 6:00 p.m.  The meeting minutes of February 4th, 2019 and March 4th, 2019 were approved as written.  Present were Commissioner Harmon, Commissioner Gubrud, Chief Berg and Secretary Berg.  Lieutenant Jeff Olson, Firefighter Bob Parmley and community member Andrea Xaver were also present.  Commissioner Thomson called in.     
Correspondence: Email from a resident that is looking for a discount to use the community room.  The commissioners agreed that we cannot offer one because we need to cover our expenses.
Old Business:  

EMS Agreement – Commissioner Thomson called in to report on the meeting he attended about the EMS agreement. He still has issues with some of the language.  The commissioners agreed to have Commissioner Thomson forward his concerns to the attorney.
Call Report – Secretary Berg gave an update on the call volume for 2019.
New Business:
Resolution 19-225 – Commissioner Gubrud made a motion to approve Resolution 19-225, which allows alcohol in the station the night of the banquet.  Commissioner Harmon seconded.  Motion passed unanimously
Resolution 19-226 – Commissioner Gubrud made a motion to approve Resolution 19-226, to increase the commissioner per day compensation per RCW 52.14.010.  Commissioner Harmon seconded.  Motion passed unanimously. 

Frontier – Commissioner Thomson would like to contact Frontier and find out why they are charging us for business listings.  The commissioners agreed to have him contact Frontier.

Chief’s Report: 

· Air packs – The shipping date has been delayed until March 18th.

· Marathon – Firefighter Vervaart has submitted a grant to Marathon

· New Engine – Chief Berg wants to contact Whatcom 7 to piggyback on their bid for a new engine.  The commissioners agreed to have him do that.  Chief Berg did get a quote from Pierce for $518,000.

· Gear Grant – Chief Horn is willing to write a regional grant for new gear for District 4, 9 and 13.

· DNR – Chief Berg negotiated with the DNR for the helicopter crew to stay at our station this summer.  The price he negotiated is $1,800.  He would like to add AC and shades to the building.
· Old Station One – The helicopter crew are willing to help with a painting day at the old station.

· Camp Korey in Lake McMurray will be having several camps this summer.  Captain Earl Klinefelter and Assistant Chief Rob Miner are planning on going on a tour of the place.

· Academy – Cedardale will not be having anymore academies.  Sedro-Woolley will be having them though.

· Gas Testers – The Association has purchased 4 gas testers.

· Light Poles – The light poles were set in the training area outside.  Chief Berg is hoping to get some lights donated.
Public Comments:  None
Executive Session:  N/A
Commissioner Thomson made a motion to approve payroll check #’s 2578-2585 and EFTPS in the amount of $3,472.31 and accounts payable check #s 2586-2608 in the amount of $10,575.67. Commissioner Gubrud seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Meeting adjourned at 6:56 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Steve Harmon, Commissioner Chair


